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The Coal Mine Compensation Rating Bureau of Pennsylvania (“Bureau”) has entered into 
agreements with the Pennsylvania Compensation Rating Bureau (“PCRB”) and the National 
Council on Compensation Insurance, Inc. (“NCCI”) that enable the Bureau to meet, on behalf of 
its members, the new electronic reporting requirements, concerning proof of coverage under the 
Federal Mine Safety and Health Act, imposed on the insurance industry by the United States 
Department of Labor (“US DOL”), Office of Workers’ Compensation Programs, Division of 
Coal Mine Workers’ Compensation (“DCMWC”). 
 
Background 
Currently, insurance companies that write workers’ compensation coverage providing the 
Federal Mine Safety and Health Act coverage are required to file hard copy form CM-921 
directly to the DCMWC in addition to reporting their policy to the Bureau. 
 
Effective November 30, 2011, the DCMWC has notified the industry of its intention to phase out 
hard copy reporting and to replace it with electronic filings.  The DCMWC has authorized NCCI 
to act as the Data Collection Organization on behalf of the industry.  Attached is the US DOL 
Notification – Report of Issuance of Policy – Federal Mine Safety and Health Act Proof of 
Coverage dated September 23, 2011. 
 
Federal Coal Mine Data Reporting 
Effective November 30, 2011, insurance companies that write workers’ compensation coverage 
providing the Federal Mine Safety and Health Act coverage should no longer file the hard copy 
form CM-921 directly to the DCMWC. 
 
Our Bureau intends to collect, enter and report the necessary information from policy 
submissions to our office to NCCI.  In turn, as the authorized Data Collection Organization for 
the US DOL-DCMWC, NCCI will deliver this information to the US DOL on your behalf. 
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Federal Coverage Reporting Requirements 
On your behalf, our Bureau intends to report to NCCI policy transactions that you submit to our 
Bureau:  

• when Federal Mine Safety and Health Act coverage is provided under WC 00 01 02 A – 
Federal Coal Mine Safety and Health Act Coverage Endorsement and 

• when one or more of our Bureau’s federal occupational disease class codes (0160, 0158, 
0153, 0156, 0154, 0157, 0181, 0182, 0183, 0184, 0164, 0159) is listed on the policy. 

 
If you have any questions about these changes, please contact the Bureau by calling 717-238-
5020 or by emailing cromberger.cmcrb@verizon.net. 
 
CAR:car 
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